[bookmark: _GoBack]PTO Meeting Minutes 
1/10/2017
Board members present: Erin Wygant, Ashley Patterson, Jessica Meirau, Regina Ellinger and Erin Warnecke
Other members present: 6
Commenced:  6:37
Erin Warnecke read the meeting minutes from November. Stacy motioned to approve, Michelle seconded. 
Book Fair – The book fair will be running after school Monday through Thursday January 23-26th ending at 5:30 on Monday and Thursday and 7:30 on Tuesday and Wednesday. Volunteers for the book fair will receive a free book up to the value of $10. Seven people have signed up thus far.  For set-up, Otterbox has volunteered to have employees come help and earn their volunteer hours. 
Teacher meals and appreciation – Through the week of conferences meals will be provided Tuesday and Wednesday for staff.  One night will be a taco bar and the other soup and salad will be served. Coffee from Starbucks will be available for staff throughout the week as well. 
Teacher Auction – We already have had bids turned in. The “official” silent auction will be held during conferences in the library.  Thursday at 5:30 the auction will close and bids counted. Should there be a tie amongst the highest bidders a member of the Legacy administration will draw a name to determine the winner of the prize. We are adding some additional auction items. Oil changes from Ford or Infiniti or both, Urban Sitters and paint and sip for couples. Also included in this year’s auction 5th grade continuation tickets and an end of year picnic VIP parking spot. 
Legacy Luncheon – Regina Ellinger is looking for someone else to do buttons next year. The past two luncheons have been successful and ran smoother than last year’s luncheons. 
Fundraising – Infiniti has donated $500 to the Miner’s Day 5k. We are hoping to hear back from Lexus of Frederick with (hopefully) a $5000 donation. We are still selling King Soopers scrip cards for $5. We have received $523 from King Soopers. We raised $224 from Chik-fil-A Spirit night, and $1330.60 in Boxtops, however $200 will go to Spark!.  We also are encouraging everyone to sign up for amazon smile. When selecting our amazon smile we are listed as Legacy Elementary Parent Teacher Organization Frederick, Colorado. We are looking into coke rewards since we have received $30 from coke rewards and would like to expand this program. Grand Rabbits will also donate 5% of your purchases back to Legacy when you sign up for their reward program. 
Talent Show – Participation slips are due by 1/19. January 31st is when we audition February 23rd is dress rehearsal and the 24th is the show. Mrs. Fahlstedt will be our emcee for the show. 
Spirit Wear – A new order form for Spring spirit wear will be going out in Thursday folders this week. Orders will be accepted from February 10th through February 27th. This is the last spirit wear of the year. We will have samples arriving about a week before the sale starts. 
Spirit nights – We have a few Spirit nights coming up. Papa Murphy’s on February 22nd, and Piel on April 12th. Take out is okay for Piel and our discount will be good from 11:00 a.m. – 8:00 p.m. 
Treasurer Report – We have approved for $1000 to go to Marsha for reading and $500 has been approved to go to the school store to stock up on supplies. The IRS has accepted our payment and we need to sign that we understand that we were in the wrong. Insurance update there is a terrorism clause that is $100 we do not want to pay at this time. The Holiday Store made $112.16. 
Administration Report – January starts students will start access testing. CMASS and PARCC testing will take place in April. We have three new students whom don’t speak English but Chinese, Taiwanese and Korean adding to the culture of Legacy. 4th grade is studying tall tales and mythology and doing plays to demonstrate what they’ve learned. 2nd grade is finishing up their postcard project and Heritage dolls. A pipe burst on Friday in the 5th grade pod. A shut vent has been the cause of why Mrs. Pierce’s room has been so cold. Field trips are coming up. 1st grade will be attending the Natural Museum and 4th grade will be going to History Colorado and the Justice Supreme Court. We have a new nigh custodian, Tony as Branca has decided to move to Thunder Valley. 
No new business to discuss. 
Adjourned:  7:14 



